

650 Fifth Street, Suite 311 San Francisco, California 94107 (415) 896-5866 Fax (415) 896-1660

9 June 1997

Debbie Kruger Kruger Profiles Post Office Box 510 Byron Bay, NSW 2481 Australia

Dear Debbie,

Now that we're back from Australia and somewhat recovered from jet lag, I wanted to thank you again on behalf of the group for the extraordinary job you did on the group's publicity during our stint at the Brisbane Biennial Festival last month.

Chanticleer has been around for nearly twenty years, and I can honestly say that we have never experienced the level of publicity you achieved for us during our time in Australia. Two national television appearances, stories in all of the major newspapers (with newly taken photos to accompany them), countless appearances on national and local radio shows--we've never had anything like it. And to have been so warmly embraced by our audiences and music critics alike was in no small measure a result of all of your hard work on our behalf.

We look forward to seeing you and working with you again, either "down under", or perhaps here in the states. Best of luck with all of your future endeavors. For my colleagues, I am

Very truly yours,

Frank S. Albinder Associate Conductor

Graves A. albrides